Martinez, Joseph J - DNR

From: Martinez, Joseph J - DNR

Sent: Tuesday, June 23, 2020 11:31 AM

To: Trent Ott'

Cc: ‘dkbertrand474@aol.com’

Subject: PFAS Work Plan Review - Excel Inc. (02-46-448965)
Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

Hi Trent,

The DNR has reviewed the document Work Plan for Additional Sampling and Assessment for Per- and Polyflouroalkyl
Substances (PFAS), dated June 3, 2020, for the Excel Inc. site (BRRTS 02-46—448965). The proposed work includes the
collection of one groundwater sample from a well located within the source area, a former dry-cleaning business. You
may proceed with the proposed investigation. DNR comments regarding the proposed investigation are provided below.

e Consider collecting an additional PFAS groundwater sample from a monitoring well located downgradient of
TW-4.

e Asyou indicated in an email, the groundwater sample will be analyzed using Environmental Protection Agency
Method 537-Modified, which includes the State of Wisconsin 36-compound list.

e The responsible party shall report the sampling results to the DNR within 10 days of receipt, per Wis. Admin.
Code § NR 716.14.

e The DNR does not have any established guidance regarding proper disposal of PFAS-contaminated investigation
derived waste (IDW). Friess Environmental Consulting, LLC should develop a procedure to address IDW.

o Site investigation is an iterative process. The results of the proposed sampling may indicate that further
assessment is needed to define the degree and extent of contamination in all affected media. Additionally, as
knowledge surrounding PFAS continues to grow, further investigation may be necessary to define the degree and
extent of different compounds.

The DNR appreciates the efforts you are taking to repair the environment. My contact information is provided below,
contact me if you have any questions about the content of this email.

Sincerely,

Joseph Martinez

We are committed to service excellence.
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how | did.

Joseph Martinez

Hydrogeologist — Remediation and Redevelopment Program

Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources

2300 N. Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive

Phone: (414) 263-8705 (please contact cell phone or email during the Covid-19 health crisis)
Temporary Cell Phone: (414) 651-2201

Email: joseph.martinez@wisconsin.gov
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